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“Alis grave nil”
St.Michaels Village Community Group  
www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 12th September 2016 at London Beach at 7.30 p.m.
Present: Ken Mulholland, Trevor Bingham, Jean Curteis, Lorna Mulholland, Rosemary Dayborn, Sandra Sutters, John Link, Mike Dewdney, Rob Solly, Lindsay Hammond, Carole Owens, Helen Hesmer
Apologies: Parveen & Priyanka Goyal, Jo Vos,  Jamie & Liz Entwhistle. Colin & Heather Barnes, 
Resignations: It is with regret that we note the resignations of two of our members  David Curteis and John Hoad. John asked for his resignation letter to be read to the committee following which Carole apologised  to Sandra and Jean for any misunderstandings there may have been . Apologies  accepted.  Ken expressed thanks to John on behalf of the group for all his previous hard work and endeavours.

Minutes of Last Meeting and Matters Arising:
After discussion the minutes were approved and signed.

Finance: 

Our opening bank balance was £2,130.37, paid in £200.00  (St. Michaels Bites advertising and 18pence interest) paid out £162.00 for  Christmas Tree repairs and £36.00 for  Web Hosting)

 – giving a closing balance of £2,132.75
Rob will now submit our income and expenditure to Frank Port for auditing.
New Members: KM again mentioned the need to attract new members and appeal to a wider cross section of the community however, we all acknowledged how difficult this was to achieve.
Village Hall
Ken reported that whilst the organisation  of  “Party in the Park” had not been without its moments of stress, the event went well and proved the best ever yet in terms of content, weather and attendance. The Hall refurbishment funds had benefited by just under £1000.00.   Unfortunately however, one of the community groups gazebo’s had suffered damage due to an unexpected gust of wind. Rob and Ken to inspect. Congratulations to everyone involved for all their efforts and in particular Harry and the lads from the Crown who had played such a big part in making the event happen.
Ox Green
A letter was received from a resident who stated  she’d asked  people about a Memorial 

Garden whilst delivering St. Michaels Bites and those she spoke to seemed  supportive of the suggestion
Ken restated his position that he would also be supportive of the concept if  residents were properly canvassed and in approval.  Perhaps the Liptons consultation process minuted below could be used as a means for this?

Post meeting observation :Technically this also involves the residents of North Ward 
Additionally Lindsay and Carole agreed to speak to the British legion to gauge their level of interest. 
It was agreed that the group would  pay for the scoping out and planting of shrubbery to replace the current planter.  Helen to cost and arrange. 
Liptons Consultation Process

Ken and Jean were summoned at short notice to attend a preliminary meeting representing the

Community Group and the Village Hall. 

Our suggestions were the refurbishment of the Hall and a further possible electric and water supply to below the play area of the Rec.

They are now arranging a series of meetings with all groups and individual residents of the town and village to ascertain their ideas for things  that we would all benefit from. 

These meetings will be held in various venue’s to try and get together as many people of all ages as possible and hear their views. 

The Lipton Group will then process these ideas and hold public debates to discuss them
Christmas Tree

The tree is now fixed – Thank you Sandra

Tree will be installed on 26th November, Rob and Mike to attend. Cherry Picker has been arranged.

Area needs weeding prior to the tree installation – Rob to weedkill

The procession and switch on of the tree will be on 4th December.
Procession will start at the Fat Ox and proceed to the Church so that whole village is included.

It is suggested that the children will be invited to come in Fancy Dress and a party will be held in the Village Hall. Details to be sorted at next meeting.
Times to tba

Ken to do paperwork for road closure.
AOB
Jean asked about looking ahead re the purchase or making of angels for Christmas.

Lindsay to make enquiries at the Schools to see if they can be made locally.
Trevor asked about the removed of the hanging basket at the Point.  Ken explained that unfortunately due to complaints it had to be taken down as it restricted the site line for traffic from Grange Road,

Sandra suggested that we have a Fun Day with a difference next year and hold an open air

Concert in the Recreation Ground on Saturday 2nd September 2016, with tribute acts like Freddie Mercury, and The Beatles. Also the Military Wives and Natalie Ward.
We will discuss and finalise the funding of this at the next meeting.

It was also requested that the spikes on the surround of the tree in the Rec are filed and made safe as they are very sharp at the moment. Tree is sprouting out very nicely, fingers crossed it will be left alone to grow.
Sandra to contact Maureen about the planters at the Point.

Next Meeting :   10th October at London Beach.
Meeting closed at 8.45pm
